The Giddings News

February 26, 1953

Everett Melcher Is FHA Sweetheart

Giddings FHA'ers chose a chapter sweetheart, received invitation to attend the money making projects in their state meeting, and planned last chapter meeting, Feb. 6, in the Homemaking Department.

Everett Melcher, the 10th grade nominee, was chosen to be Chapter FHA Sweetheart. He was chosen from nominees from the 9th, 10th, and 11th grades.

A letter from Josephine Pazdral, Chief State Consultant of FHA was read. She invited the chapter octette to sing "The Giddings Prayer Song" at the State FHA meeting. The words of this song were written for the Chapter by Miss Lillian Peek. "The Giddings Prayer Song" was sung by the octette in Austin at the regional meeting last fall.

The State Meeting this year will be held in San Antonio on April 30 and May 1 and 2. The song is to be presented at the beginning of the Second General Session on May 1 in the Municipal Auditorium

The chapter also discussed ways to raise money. One of the suggestions was to have a Country Store and Barn Dance. Several other plans were discussed but nothing has been definitly planned.

-Jeanette Wasko Chapter Reporter